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RESOLUTION 

 
CD13.R25 

 

STATUS OF MALARIA ERADICATION IN THE AMERICAS 

 
 

 

THE 13rd   DIRECTING COUNCIL, 

 

Having examined the IX Report on the status of malaria eradication in the Americas (Document 

CD13/3); 

Bearing in mind the previous resolutions of the Governing Bodies, in particular Resolution XLII of 

the XIV Pan American Sanitary Conference and Resolution WHA8.30 of the Eighth World Health 

Assembly; 

Bearing in mind the success attained by certain countries in their eradication campaigns in extensive 

fertile areas, which are already being made productive and are contributing to social and economic 

development; and 

Considering, however, that malaria continues to be a serious obstacle to progress in other regions of 

the Americas, 

 

RESOLVES 

 

1.      To take note of the IX Report on the status of malaria eradication in the Americas (Document 

CD13/3). 



2.      To express its satisfaction with the success already achieved in some of the eradication 

programs. 

3.      To express its satisfaction also with the continuing interest shown by the Governments and by 

the Pan American Sanitary Bureau in solving the technical and administrative problems 

encountered in eradication work, and the hope that their efforts to overcome these problems will be 

intensified. 

4.      To convey once again its appreciation to the Governments that have generously contributed to 

the PAHO Special Malaria Fund, expressing the hope that they will continue their contributions and 

that other Governments will endeavor to contribute to the Fund. 

5.      To again convey its appreciation to the United Nations Children's Fund and to the 

International Cooperation Administration of the United States of America for the collaboration they 

are rendering to the countries, and to reiterate the hope that this collaboration will continue. 
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